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MINUTES 
 

TITLE:   Motueka Community Board 
DATE:   Tuesday 8 April 2008 
TIME:    4.30 pm 
VENUE:  Motueka Service Centre, 7 Hickmott Place, Motueka  
 
PRESENT:   D Ogilvie (Chair), D Eddy, T Forde, P Hawkes 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Corporate Services Manager (M Staite), Cr E Wilkins, Senior 

Customer Services Officer (L Quartly) 
 
APOLOGIES: Cr B Dowler 

 
1 PUBLIC FORUM 
 
1.1 Brent Maru 
 
Mr Maru spoke on behalf of the Tasman Youth Council and advised that they would 
be holding a youth event at the Skate Park prior to youth week commencing on 24 
May 2008. 
 
He expressed concern at the lack of a transport system for the youth and is keen to 
support a bus service to link Motueka with Richmond Aquatic Centre and the Hub in 
Nelson. 
 
1.2 Jacqui Taylor – Our Town Motueka 

 
Ms Taylor said she had received negative feedback regarding the poster barrel in 
front of the museum with regard to posters falling off it and the design. She agreed 
that poster sites were needed, but more consideration should be given to the 
structure and siting. 
 
1.3 John Friis – Marahau Residents 
 

Mr Friis spoke about freedom camping signs that have finally been erected, the sand-
spit toilets and the possibility of coordinating them into the car-park that was planned. 
He advised that a working bee is planned for Anzac weekend for planting.  He also 
expressed concern that the lawn mowing around Marahau has only been done twice 
this year. 
 
1.4 Jim Butler – Grey power   
 

Mr Butler expressed concern regarding overhanging trees and shrubs on several 
Motueka streets, and about a Motueka resource consent hearing being held in 
Richmond.  He reported that the meeting held between the Imagine Theatre and the 
Cadets had resulted in an impasse at this stage. 
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1.5 Bob Cooke – Keep Motueka Beautiful 
 
Mr Cooke reported that Link Road has now been soiled and seeded, the walkway by 
the Recreation Centre has the ground all ready for planting and a $10,000 grant has 
been received from Canterbury Community Trust for extending the walkway from Up 
the Garden Path to Wharf Road. 
 
Mr Cooke said he was appalled that a Community Board Member objected on 
television to a business (McDonald’s) coming to Motueka, which was a reflection on 
the Board. 
 
2  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
 
2.1  Motueka Community Board – Tuesday 11 March 2008  
 

Noted Item 1.1 “A Woodcock” should read A Walker and Item 1.8 “S Japson” should 
read S Jepsen. 
 
Moved P Hawkes/D Eddy 
MK08/04/01 
 
That the minutes of the meeting of the Motueka Community Board held on 
Tuesday 11 March 2008 containing resolutions numbered MK08/03/01 to 
MK08/03/12, as amended, be confirmed as a true and complete record.  
CARRIED 
 
3 ACTION LIST 
 
Moved D Eddy/P Hawkes 
MK08/04/02 
 
That the existing poster tower be re-sited from in front of the museum to Decks 
Reserve, by the traffic island and community house, subject to a report from 
the Community Services Manager agreeing to it. 
CARRIED 

 
It was noted that the presence of the Community Board on the TDC Website has 
been actioned. 
 
It was decided to hold a public forum with the Community Board members to discuss 
the Draft Annual Plan on Monday 5 May 2008 at 7.00 pm. 
 
A report on public recycling in Motueka is due next week from David Stephenson. 
 
Moved D Ogilvie/D Eddy 
MK08/04/03 
 
THAT D Ogilvie write to Rob Lieffering in response to his action list reply 
regarding resource consent hearings, to suggest that at the time of a resource 
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consent hearing being set that the applicant be asked their preference of where 
they want the hearing to be held. 
CARRIED 

 
4 REPORTS 

 
4.1  Community Board Chair 

 
Ms Forde commented that she had not received the agenda or the information pack 
prior to the meeting. 
 
Mr Ogilvie spoke to his report. 
 
Moved D Ogilvie/D Eddy 
MK08/04/04 
  
That the Chairperson’s  report be received. 
CARRIED 
 
4.2 Motueka/Golden Bay News Column 
 
It was agreed the schedule for the newspaper column would be decided later when 
the time frame allowed was confirmed by Motueka/Golden Bay News. 
 
4.3 SH 60 Shared Path – Staples Street to Motueka River Bridge 
 
Moved T Forde/P Hawkes 
MK08/04/05 
 
That the Board write to S Elkington asking for a time schedule for the work to 
be done on Staples Street. 
CARRIED 
  
4.4 Motueka River Stopbanks 
 
It was suggested that Grey Power should put in a submission on the Annual Plan 
regarding this issue. 
 
4.5       Water Reticulation for Motueka 

 
Agreed that a submission should be made in the Annual Plan regarding this as well. 
 
4.6  Pedestrian Crossing New World/Warehouse vicinity  

 
Noted that High Street is a Transit road and they were to do a study on this. 
 
4.7  Targeted Rate issues – reducing costs  

 
Agreed a submission to the draft annual plan should be made on this issue as well 
 



Minutes of a meeting of the Motueka Community Board held on Tuesday 8 April 2008  
4 

4.8  Walking access to Deck’s Reserve  

 
Mr Ogilvie reported he had spoken with Kathy Tohill-Curnow re an access point and 
this may be able to be achieved at the end of the bus stop by the archway.  
 
Moved D Ogilvie/P Hawkes 
MK08/04/06 
 
That the inwards correspondence be received. 
CARRIED 
 
Moved T Forde/P Hawkes  
MK08/04/07 
 
That the reports be received. 
CARRIED 
 
5 PROJECTS/ACTIVITIES/INTERESTS 
 

Mr Hawkes reported he had had a meeting with the Port Users Group, and they have 
asked the board to support a proposal for toilets by the boat mooring area. The Port 
Users are to come back with concept plans. 
 
Discussion ensued on funding for the transport of our youth from within Motueka to 
the Recreation Centre. Mr Hawkes and Ms Forde to report back at the next meeting 
regarding this. 
 
Ms Forde to report back at the next meeting regarding recycling. 
 
Noted that no applications for money from the Discretionary Fund had been received 
yet. 
 
Also noted that quite a few of the resolutions made at the last meeting have not been 
replied to yet. Mr Staite advised they are still being worked on and are still to come. 
 
CLOSURE 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.20 pm. 
 
 
Confirmed: 


